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                                                  INFORMATION RELEASE                                           04/10/15 

DEPUTIES MAKE TWO ARRESTS IN RESIDENTIAL BURGLARY 

 

Solano County Sheriff’s Deputies arrested two suspects after a residential burglary was reported in the 

unincorporated area of Vallejo. On Thursday April 9
th,

 just after 10 a.m., deputies responded to the 

1100 block of Benicia Road for the report of a residential burglary. Deputies met with the victim, took 

the initial report and began their investigation. 

 

Deputies interviewed several people in the area and obtained information that led them to a nearby 

vehicle. Deputies discovered the vehicle had been reported stolen to the Vallejo Police Department on 

April 3
rd

 2015. A female was identified as the driver of that vehicle and was detained a short time later. 

The female, 51 year old CATHY PATRICIA RUBIO, out of Vallejo was also found to be in 

possession of items taken during the residential burglary. When the female was contacted she was with 

a male subject, 53 year old JACK DALTON LEONARD, out of Vallejo. Leonard is currently on Post 

Release Community Supervision, (P.R.C.S.) in Solano County for burglary and possession of stolen 

property.  

 

Deputies, assisted by the Sheriff’s Enforcement Team (S.E.T.), conducted a search of Leonard’s 

residence based on his P.R.C.S. status. Inside Leonard’s residence, deputies discovered several items 

that were stolen during the burglary and the victim was able identify those items. Almost everything 

taken during the burglary was recovered and returned to the victim. 

 

Rubio and Leonard were arrested and booked into the Solano County Jail. Cathy P. Rubio was charged 

with felony possession of a stolen vehicle and felony possession of stolen property valued at over 

$950.00. Jack D. Leonard was charged with felony possession of stolen property valued at over 

$950.00 and felony violation of his Post Release Community Supervision conditions. Rubio was 

released from the county jail after posting $20,000.00 bail. Leonard is currently being held without bail 

due to his P.R.C.S. violation. His first court appearance is scheduled for Monday April 13
th

 at 1:30 

p.m. in the Fairfield Courthouse. 

 

Please contact me at the phone numbers listed below if you have any questions regarding this press 

release. 
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Email: dpsnedeker@solanocounty.com 


